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          NEWSLETTER   - AUTUMN/WINTER 2024            






STAFF NEWS
Dr Rebecca Wright and Dr Rosa Barnard are the practice’s GP registrars whose placement in the practice started in August 2024. They will be working in the practice till February 2025.

The practice nurse Smeralda De Lucia has left the practice. The practice wishes Smeralda the very best in her future career.

Nora Kammiri has completed the nursing associate course. She can now perform wound care, cervical screening and childhood immunisations.

Dr Lilian Swan is on maternity leave, Dr Sarah Bell will be looking after her patients until October 2025.

Two new receptionists: Valentina Gualtieri and Fawziya Munshi started working in the practice in spring 2024.
Dr Arianna Lopes will be back from maternity leave in January 2025.

Emma Davies will be leaving the Practice mid November 2025. She will be greatly missed by patients and by her colleagues.

FLU AND COVID AUTUMN BOOSTERS
Flu clinics have begun in October. The Practice has invited patients who are eligible for the flu vaccination. 
Patients eligible for the flu vaccine are: 
• Aged 65 years and over 
• Aged 6 months and under 65 with long term conditions • Pregnant women 
• All children aged 2 or 3 years on 31st August 2024 
• Living in residential care homes 
• Carers in receipt of carer’s allowance, or those who are the main carer of an elderly or disabled person 
• Immunocompromised patients and their household members.

Please support your GP 
Practice by having your flu vaccine at the Practice. 

The NW London Federation has invited patients who are eligible for Covid vaccination. Patients have been able to book appointments at the Violet Melchett and St Charles by calling the practice, or by accessing the national booking link which can be found on the practice’s website. 
The groups eligible for a COVID-19 booster vaccine are:
· adults aged 65 years and over
· residents in a care home for older adults
· individuals aged 6 months to 64 years in a clinical risk group 
· frontline NHS and social care workers, and those working in care homes for older people
All those who turn 65 years by 31 March 2025 are eligible. 
Patients can choose to have both vaccines together on the day in the Covid vaccination centres. 
All eligible patients are being contacted via text message or telephone to book an appointment.                  [image: C:\Users\kasia.sroga\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.MSO\3D9436.tmp]

RSV VACCINATIONS
[bookmark: _GoBack]The RSV vaccine helps protect against respiratory syncytial virus (RSV), a common virus that can make babies and older adults seriously ill. It usually gets better by itself, but in some people (especially babies and older adults) it can cause illnesses such as: 
· pneumonia (a lung infection)
· bronchiolitis (a chest infection that affects babies)
These illnesses can cause serious breathing problems. They may need to be treated in hospital and can be life-threatening.
Who should have the RSV vaccine:
The RSV vaccine is recommended if:
* you're pregnant – the vaccine is recommended during every pregnancy (from 28 weeks onwards) to help protect your baby after they're born
* you're aged 75 to 79
* If you turned 80 on or after 1 September 2024, you're eligible for the RSV vaccine until 31 August 2025. You're not eligible for the RSV vaccine if you turned 80 before 1 September 2024.

COMMUNITY CORNER
Community Corner has officially been launched at the Earl’s Court Health and Wellbeing Hub (2b Hogarth Road, SW5 0PT). Along with Navigation appointments, weekly wellness events are being hosted from this location, making it easier for patients from nearby practices to access the Community Corner programs. The service at Violet Melchett will continue as usual. 
Navigation support – every Friday (appointment only)
From 10am to 4pm every Friday, appointment-based Navigation support at Earl’s Court will be provided. Patients can book an appointment by calling (020 3621 4434) or emailing (nhsnwl.vmcommunitycorner@nhs.net) directly. Also referrals from practices and services providers via Joy are welcomed. Please note that due to space limitations at Earls Court Health and Wellbeing Hub, there is no drop-in service available at this location.
Wellness events – every Tuesday
These events will mirror the popular Thursday sessions at Violet Melchett, offering a range of activities designed to promote health and wellbeing. The events are free, open to all, and patients can register in person, by phone, email, or via Eventbrite. 
MISSED APPOINTMENTS
During the months of August (79) September (81) and October (156), a total of 316 patients failed to attend their appointment. Please contact the surgery if you are unable to attend your appointment.
You can also cancel appointments by texting your Date of Birth and appointment details to 07385543698. 

Repeated DNA (did not attend) offenders may be removed from the Practice list.
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